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Committee Vote: Favorable, 11-0 (In favor: Council Members Turner, Anderson-Walker, Davis, 

Dernoga Franklin, Glaros, Harrison, Hawkins, Ivey, Streeter and Taveras) 

 

The Committee of the Whole met on July 14 to consider CR-53-2020. This resolution was 

transmitted by the County Executive for the Council’s consideration to endorse the County’s 

application to the Maryland Department of Commerce for redesignation and expansion of the 

County’s Enterprise Zone and the County’s Enterprise Zone Focus Areas. Mr. David Iannucci, 

Ms. Ebony Stocks, and Mr. Andre Plummer of the Prince George’s County Economic 

Development Corporation (PGCEDC) provided detailed information on the Enterprise Zone and 

Focus Areas, including maps, as part of a PowerPoint presentation. 

 

The Office of Law reviewed CR-53 and determined that it is in proper legislative form and 

legally sufficient with no legal impediments. 

 

Council Members Dernoga and Ivey expressed concern regarding Enterprise Zone and Focus 

Areas specific to their respective districts and suggested additional follow- up discussion with 

PGCEDC staff would be helpful prior to final action on the resolution. 

 

On a motion by Council Member Glaros, and second by Council Member Harrison, the  

Committee of the Whole voted 11-0 favorable on CR-53-2020 as drafted with the understanding 

that amendments could be made prior to adoption based on additional conversations with 

PGCEDC staff. 

 
 


